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“Gold is a treasure, and he who possesses it does all he wishes to 
in this world, and succeeds in helping souls into paradise.”
                                                             - Christopher Columbus                                    

Masons Will Honor A&M’s Founder During Homecoming
     Over 60 Prince Hall Ma-
sons, many alumni of Ala-
bama A&M University, will 
participate in an 11 a.m. 
Wreath Laying Ceremony 
on Thursday, September 
28, on “The Block” to 
commemorate Dr. Wil-
liam Hooper Councill, the 
founder of the University.  
     The solemn ceremony 
will include a short march 
to Councill’s gravesite, fol-

lowed by prayer, a reading 
by the Grand Historian and 
Public Grand Honors to 
include the Laying of the 
Wreath.  
      The entire University 
Family, community as well 
as all area Prince Hall Ma-

sons are invited to attend 
the ceremony.  Members 
also are expected to present 
a $5,000 scholarship check 
to Dr. Andrew Hugine, 
Jr., president of Alabama 
A&M University.

(Photo by J. Saintjones)

80-Year-Old Columbus Day Rolls on in the Valley
      Discoverer?  Really?  
Charleton?  Likely.
      Whatever one’s view on 
the man so often proudly 
credited for discovering 
America, it cannot be 

ignored that the very name 
likely carries with it as 
much disdain as pride.  
     Adding fuel to the 
disfavor of the day as a 
state-sponsored celebration 

of genocide, on August 
30, the Los Angeles City 
Council voted 14-1 to 
kill Columbus Day and 
to rename it “Indigenous 
Peoples Day.” 

   Other cities and states 
putting to death the now 
80-year-old celebration in-
clude Seattle, Albuquerque, 
San Francisco, Denver and 
Alaska and Vermont.

HIA Announces Annual Diwali Festival
     Save the Date!  The 
Huntsville India Asso-
ciation (HIA) is pleased 
to announce the biggest 
and most exciting event of 
the year--Diwali 2017, on 
Saturday October 28. 
      This year’s theme is 
“Namaste India.”  Organiz-
ers are describing the event 
as “a wonderful blend of 
colors, music, dance, fash-
ion and much more!” 

     HIA is a 40-year-old 
nonprofit, nonpartisan, 
nonsectarian, and secular 
organization that repre-
sents the Asian Indian 
community in North Ala-
bama. 

    One of the most im-
portant objectives of the 
organization is to educate 
Huntsville and North 
Alabama communities 
about India, considered the 
world’s largest democracy. 
The organization under-
takes charitable, education-
al, scientific, and cultural 
programs.
     For more information, 
visit www.hiaweb.org.

Governor to Address Chamber Event
     The Huntsville/Madison 
County Chamber of Com-
merce will host Alabama 
Governor Kay Ivey, who 
will update the busi-
ness community on key 
state issues. The 12 noon 
September 27 VBC North 
Hall visit is the Governor’s 
annual address to local 
business and civic leaders.
     Huntsville and Madison 
County have experienced 

tremendous growth, and 
the governor typically uses 
this opportunity to discuss 
further development and 
progress, note event coor-
dinators. 
    Through this event, the 
Chamber aims to help 
foster communication be-
tween Governor Ivey and 
large and small businesses 
as it helps north Alabama 
continue to grow.
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Greetings, TVW Readers!

September is a busy month.  This week we feature an article about the Ma-
sons.  My dad was a Mason and two of my brothers are Masons.  However, I never really understood 
what it was about.  I just remember that once a month my dad would get ready to go to his Masonic 
meetings.  Likewise, my mother was a member of the Eastern Stars.  Likewise, I didn't know what 
that was either.  My mother never learned to drive, so she would fetch a ride with one of the neigh-
borhood women to her monthly Eastern Stars meetings.  What I know is that they held it seriously 

and whatever they discussed at those meetings, we never knew.

I would liken my knowledge of Masons and Eastern Stars to fraternities and sororities or 
men and women who did not have to have college degrees. Some did and some did not.  
I know that you had to be invited and initiated, and they took their membership seri-
ously.  I believe it is wonderful that men and women who didn't even go to school, some 
who did not finish high school, and others who were college graduates had the opportu-
nity to meet about like-minded causes to build comradery, brotherhood and sisterhood.  

Nowadays, we find ourselves excluding and voting people in and out of 'stuff ' because 
of their accomplishments, credentials and associations.  However, it occurs to me that 
sometimes people have ample contributions to make simply based on their humanity.   

When diverse organizations use society's definitions for qualifications, rather than one's 
earnest desire to serve, give and learn, we miss many wonderful opportunities to grow, 
achieve progress and excellence.

I am elated that the Masons are still doing excellent work in the community.  We don't 
have to understand everything about someone or something to know that it is good.  
When we take the humble core and spirit of labor out--leaving only hierarchy, bureau-
cracy, personal power and influence--we end us doing the same thing to each other that 

others used to use to oppress us.  There is no difference!

Although my dad was NOT a lot of things.  He was a Mason and was honored by his affiliation.  And, 
to my knowledge, he never attended school a day in his life.  Change is good.  I respect changes and 
have been a student of leadership and organizational behavior for over 30 years.  The more I learn 
and the longer I live, the more I know that there are some things worth holding on to in life.  Let me 
offer human decency, brotherly and sisterly love without condition of accomplishments and creden-
tials, and kindness in our associations without regard to origin or destination.  The farm I was reared 
on did not determine my path in life--it encouraged me to use the 'grit" I gained to make sure that I 
didn't return other than to visit.  

Our past should not determine our future.  We need to stop judging people based on who we think 
they are.  Many times, it’s the person in the mirror that we need to address.  I'm doing some self-
assessment.  What about you?

Until next week ...
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Washington in a Minute

     Psalm 91:1 says: 
“Whoever dwells in the 
shelter of the Most High 
will rest in the shadow of 
the almighty.”  When we 
look at the seat belts in a 
car, we don’t necessarily 
notice how nice they look 
or what kind of fabric 
they are made of. We look 
at them and value them 
for the security that they 
provide. So, when we put 
our seatbelts on we expect 
them to protect us in the 
case of an accident. This 
is how it should be in our 
spiritual lives. When we 
put our hope and trust 

in God, it allows us to be 
secure in knowing that God 
will take care of us. When 
the storms of life are raging, 
we can have this blessed 
assurance that God is 
with us and He will 
be that bridge over 
troubled waters. But 
we have to remember 
that He didn’t say 
that He would save 
us from the storms.  He said 
that He would be with us 
in the storm. That should 
provide us with the comfort 
of knowing that He is always 
there.  When God sent His 
one and only son to die 

upon a cross for the whole 
world, He became our shel-
ter in the time of a storm. 
He became our security in 
the midst of trouble. All we 

have to do is accept 
Him and believe in 
Him, and he will 
bring security to our 
lives. Just like that 
seatbelt when we get 
into our cars. So, it’s 

time to “buckle up” with 
God and dwell in the shel-
ter of the Most High and let 
Him provide the peace and 
security that we need for 
our lives.  Stay encouraged, 
my brothers and sisters!

Champion Game Plan for Life
by Preston Brown

Here are the top issues in 
Washington, D.C., this week:
     1.  The Senate resumed 
consideration of the annual 
FY 2018 Defense Authoriza-
tion Act. A final vote was 
expected Monday -- despite 
disagreements among Sena-
tors on transgender troops, 
North Korea sanctions, and 
ending sequestration on 
defense spending when the 
budget caps are exceeded.  In 
a surprise move on Friday, 
Senate Armed Services 
Committee Chair John Mc-
Cain (R-AZ) announced that 
he was giving his support 
to a bill to prohibit the 
Pentagon from involuntarily 
separating or denying the 
re-enlistment of currently-
serving transgender troops 
solely on the basis of gender 
identity--co-sponsored by 
Sens. Jack Reed (D-RI), 
Kirsten Gillibrand (D-NY) 
and Sen. Susan Collins (R-
ME).
     2. President Trump was 
in New York City Monday 
for meetings with foreign 
leaders leading up to his 
first-ever address to the 
United Nations on Tuesday, 
where he urged countries 
to come together to address 
grave dangers posed by na-
tions such as North Korea 
and Iran.  On Saturday, he 
will travel to Huntsville, 
Ala., to campaign for Sen. 
Luther Strange (R-AL), who 
on Sept. 26 will face former 

Alabama Chief Justice Roy 
Moore in a runoff election-
-and the latest polls show 
Moore with a big lead.  
    3.  Politico is reporting 
that House Speaker Paul 
Ryan (R-WI) is forming a 
working group of moderate 
Republicans and immigra-
tion hard-liners to find a 
DACA solution that includes 
funding for the Mexican 
border wall (although the 
President has stated he has 
agreed not to demand the 
border wall as part of a deal 
to protect DACA).  The next 
DACA deadline is October 
5, when 150,000 DACA 
participants must renew 
their permits before the 
program is scheduled to end 
early next year.  On Septem-
ber 5, Attorney General Jeff 
Sessions had announced the 
end of the DACA program 
for its 780,000 participants.
     4.  Last Friday, a federal 
judge in Illinois imposed a 
nationwide restraining order 
halting the Department 
of Justice’s crackdown on 
so-called “sanctuary cities.”  
U.S. District Judge Harry D. 
Leinenweber wrote in a 41-
page opinion that Attorney 
General Jeff Sessions had 
probably exceeded his lawful 
authority when he imposed 
the new conditions on grant 
program recipients.
     5.  Last Wednesday, 
House Ways and Means 
Committee Chair Kevin 

Brady (R-TX) 
announced 
that he would 
release more 
details on the 
GOP tax re-
form proposal 
on September 
25 and further 
plans to intro-
duce a tax bill 

in October-
-assuming 
that Con-
gress passes 
a budget 
reconcilia-
tion bill for 
FY2018 to 

serve as the vehicle to move 
the bill through Congress.
     6. In a last ditch effort to 
repeal Obamacare before the 
current FY 2017 recon-
ciliation vehicle expires on 
September 30, Sens. Bill 
Cassidy (R-LA), Dean Heller 
(R-NV), Ron Johnson (R-
WI) and Lindsey Graham 
(R-SC) have authored a bill 
to end Obamacare subsidies 
and Medicaid expansion 
payments and send the 
money to the states in block 
grant form (irrespective 
of how much money the 
states are currently spend-

ing on healthcare--meaning 
that states which have not 
expanded their Medicaid 
programs would get a finan-
cial windfall).  
     7. Last Friday, Sens. 
Kirsten Gillibrand (D-NY) 
and Lindsey Graham (R-SC) 
introduced a bill to establish 
the National Commission 
on Cybersecurity of U.S. 
Election Systems to study 
Russian meddling in the 
2016 election and make 
recommendations on how to 
guard against such activity 
going forward.  
    8. Already facing an 
investigation by the Office 
of Inspector General for his 
use of an official govern-
ment plane for an August 
2017 Kentucky trip, which 
included viewing the solar 
eclipse from the roof of Fort 
Knox with his wife, Treasury 
Secretary Steve Mnuchin 
was the subject of an ABC 
News story last Wednesday 
reporting a separate incident 
in which he requested the 
use of a U.S. Air Force jet 
during his June 2017 hon-
eymoon travel to France, 
Italy and Scotland (but the 
request was later with-
drawn).        9. Today college 

presidents, deans, professors 
and board members gather 
in Washington for the White 
House Summit on His-
torically Black Colleges and 
Universities (HBCUs) — a 
downsized version of the 
annual conference that some 
HBCU leaders wanted the 
administration to postpone 
all together.  The agenda in-
cludes discussions on HBCU 
capital financing, improv-
ing institutional student 
outcomes, collaborating with 
the tech sector, challenges 
and opportunities in achiev-
ing the post-secondary 
degree attainment goals, and 
the implementation of the 
executive order on HBCUs 
that the President signed in 
February. The administra-
tion has tapped Johnathan 
Holifield to lead the White 
House Initiative on His-
torically Black Colleges and 
Universities. Holifield, a for-
mer NFL player, is an author, 
speaker and consultant.  
     For more information, 
contact Ron Hamm at 
(202) 596-8384 or rhamm@
hammconsulting.com. 
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Valley Conservatory Holds Concert
    The Valley Conservatory 
held its free Early Music 
Festival Concert Sunday, 
September 10, at St. Mary 
of the Visitation Catholic 
Church in Huntsville, Ala.
    The two-hour event 
featured performances by 

Festival artists.  
      Previous festival have 
highlighted  international 
solo artists and various 
chamber ensembles, as well 
as sessions on early music 
performance practices and 
ornamentation.      

     For additional informa-
tion about future Valley 
Conservatory programs 
and events, please contact 
Dr. B. Renee Collins-
Williams, director, at (256) 
534-3131 or e-mail valley-
conservatory@comcast.net.

    NAMI Huntsville will be 
“hitting the track” to raise 
money and awareness of 
the services it provides to 
families affected by mental 
illness. 
     The organization has 
set a fundraising goal of 
$15,000 for 
this year’s 
walk. A 
successful 
NAMI Walk 
will allow 
it to expand the reach of 
free support and education 
programs for people living 
with mental illnesses and 
their families. 
    As part of the statewide 
NAMI Walks Alabama 
event, the local organiza-
tion will be hosting a one-
mile fun walk on Septem-

ber 23 at the Blossomwood 
Elementary track from 9 
a.m. to 12 noon.
     Join the cause and come 
walk a mile with NAMI 
Huntsville.  Register as a 
walker and ask friends and 
families to donate to sup-

port the efforts. 
    The walk aims to stamp 
out stigma and to help 
people living with mental 
illness lead meaningful 
and productive lives. All 
are welcome, and there 
is no charge to walk. So, 
come out strong and show 
support for NAMI and the 

people it serves.
     Persons interested in 
creating their own fund-
raising team can register at 
the NAMI Alabama Walks 
Page. 
     When registering, please 
select NAMI Huntsville as 

the affiliate. For any ques-
tions about registration 
and sponsorship, contact 
Nick Snead at nicknami-
hsv@gmail.com or (256) 
417-3830.
Be sure to visit the NAMI 
Huntsville Walkers page 
for photos of local partici-
pants.
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No representation is made that the quality of the legal services to be performed is 
greater than the quality of legal services performed by other lawyers.

Dedicated To You. 
Delivering Results.

Contact Us
Phone: 256-533-1667    

Fax: 256-533-1696
info@martinsonandbeason.com

Personal Injury  |  Auto Accidents  | Probate & Estate Administration     
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St. Jude Support Links Diverse Groups
      Various organizations 
from throughout the Ten-
nessee Valley are coming 
together in as many ways 
to support St. Jude Re-
search Children Hospital 
and in recognition of 
September as Childhood 
Cancer Awareness Month.
      For instance, the local 
Students of National FLAG 
Program Ages 12-18 are 
taking the Student Re-
search Initiative (SRI) for 
this cause in “We Won’t 
Stop Finding Cures. Saving 
Children.”  Joyce Thomas 
is  Blacks in Government 
(BIG) National FLAG 
Program Advisor of Hunts-
ville.
     The SRI is earnestly 
raising funds to support St. 
Jude’s lifesaving mission of 
finding cures for children 

battling cancer and other 
life-threatening diseases, 
and it is urging Valley resi-
dents to help it achieve its 
fundraising goal by making 
a donation of any size by 
September 30.
     Checks can be made 
payable to: St. Jude/ID 
4686355.  For additional 
information, contact Joyce 
Thomas at Ann Thomas 
Center, 250 Sun Temple 
Drive B2, Madison, Ala., 
(256) 714-9071.
     Meanwhile, the entire 
AAMU community is 
being invited to take part 
in the St. Jude Walk/Run 
to End Childhood Cancer 
on Saturday, September 
23, at Mount Zion Baptist 
Church on 228 Mt. Zion 
Road in Madison, Ala., 
from 8 a.m.-12 noon.   

      Students, faculty, staff 
and organizations from 
“The Hill” are encour-
aged to form teams and to 
sign up for the fundraiser.   
The campus participation 
goal is a minimum of 250 
persons, says coordinator 
Monica Clarke.  
     The activity at Mt. Zion 
is just one of several across 
the nation that are be-
ing formed to raise funds 
and awareness.  The funds 
raised also help to support 
the lifesaving mission of St. 
Jude Children’s Research 
Hospital.  Because of its 
ongoing widespread sup-
port, the hospital freely 
provides children needed 
treatment and offers hous-
ing and food to family 
members throughout their 
child’s hospitalization.

Battle’s ‘State of the City’ Address Nov. 9
     Huntsville Mayor 
Tommy Battle will deliver 
the annual State of the 
City Address on Thursday, 
November 9, at Von Braun 
Center North Hall at 12 
noon.  
     The City of Huntsville 
continues to thrive. It is 
the fastest growing major 
metro area in the state of 
Alabama and also ranks 
among the fastest grow-
ing cities in the Southeast. 

This growth brings new 
people and possibilities, 
but it must be handled with 
forethought for develop-
ment that will happen in 
the coming years.
     The mayor will discuss 
Huntsville’s achievements 
and his projections in 
regards to citizens, schools, 
and local businesses. 
     Individual tickets 
range from $35-$75.  The 
Huntsville-Chamber of 

Commerce will close reser-
vations on November 3. 

Louis Crews Classic 1st A&M Home Game 
     The Alabama A&M Bulldogs (0-3), led by Coach James Spady, will take on the Tigers 
of Texas Southern (0-2) in the Louis Crews Classic on Saturday, September 23, at Louis 
Crews Stadium at 6 p.m.
     In addition to honoring the legendary Bulldog coach, the Crews Classic will mark the 
game for which the University’s clear bag policy takes effect. Allowed:  Bags that are clear 
plastic, vinyl or PVC and do not exceed 12” x 6” x 12”; One-gallon clear plastic freezer 
bags (Ziploc bags or similar); Small “clutch” purses, no larger than 4 1/2” by 6 1/2”, with 
or without a handle or strap are permitted in addition to the approved clear plastic bags.
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September 22 - SHARI BELAFONTE - Actress, model and activist. Born in 
New York City to father Harry Belafonte and mother Marguerite Byrd. She 
is known for her role as Julie Gilette in the ABC television series “Hotel” 
(1983–1988).
                                                                               - BlackinTime.info

Experienced, loving caregiver seeking private duty in-
home client. 15 years of documented experience and 

reference available. Serious inquirers contact Carletti at 
251-401-6980.

     Model Have Boutique 
and SEWcial SEWciety are 
giving locals an excuse to 
wear white after Labor Day, 
and it’s for a good cause.
    On September 24, The 
two organizations are 
throwing their third annual 
“All White Fall into Win-
ter” fashion show at the 
Von Braun Center North 
Hall. Proceeds from the 
night’s festivities will go to 
HOPE shelter, a haven for 
victims of domestic abuse.

     Attendees are required 
to wear all white as the 
only usage of color will 
be on the runway. There 
will be over 20 design-
ers presenting, including 
Project Runway season 15 
finalists Mah-Jing Wong, 
Tasha Henderson and DA’n 
Harrold.
     “Orange is the New 
Black” actress Ashely 
North and Delvon Johnson 
of “Fashion in the Fast 
Lane” are slated to emcee 

this year’s show.
      Guests are also encour-
aged to brings clothing 
and household items, such 
as t-shirts, toilet paper, 
powdered laundry deter-
gent and blankets. Donated 
goods will go to victims 
staying at HOPE.
     There will be a purple 
carpet at 6 p.m. and the 
show will begin promptly 
at 7 p.m.

by Reginald D. Allen

Boutiques Holding Charitable Fashion ShowValley 
Deaths

Funeral service for Mrs. 
Carrie Hyter (b. 1944) 
was Saturday, September 
16, at Nelms Memorial 
Funeral Home Chapel. 

Funeral service for Ms. 
Emma A. Williams 
(b. 1945) was Friday, 
September 15, at Douglas 
Tabernacle Primitive 
Baptist Church (1429 
Cavalry Street - Hunts-
ville, Ala.) with Pastor 
Robert Rogers officiating.

Funeral service for 
Mr. Raymond Martin 
(b. 1954) was Sunday, 
September 17, at Nelms 
Memorial Funeral 
Home Chapel with the 
Reverend Lester Baker 
officiating.

Funeral service for Mrs. 
Doris Ann Carter (b. 
1944) was held Saturday, 
September 16, at Blue 
Spring Road Church of 
Christ (2150 Blue Spring 
Road - Huntsville, Ala.).   

Funeral service for 
Mr. David High (b. 
1949) was held Friday, 
September 15, at Nelms 
Memorial Funeral Home 
Chapel.  

Memorial service for 
Mr. Neal Boykin (b. 
1955) was held Saturday, 
September 9, at New Life 
Church of God in Christ 
(Montgomery, Ala.).

Funeral service for Mr. 
James E. Gurley (b. 
1928) was held Friday, 
September 8, at First 
Missionary Baptist 
Church (3509 Blue 
Spring Road NW - 
Huntsville, Ala.) with 
Dr. Julius R. Scruggs 
officiating.

- Nelms Memorial  
Funeral Home

DLC Alums Assist NACEE
The Tennessee Valley Diversity 
Leadership Colloquium Alumni As-
sociation is working with the North 
Alabama Center for Educational 
Excellence (NACEE) as part of its 
volunteer outreach to the local com-
munity.  
     NACEE offers tutoring oppor-
tunities in various subject areas for 
middle and high school students, as well as college prep 
initiatives.  
     Linda Fowlkes serves as president of the DLC Alumni 
Association.
     Other DLC alums who might be interested in volun-
teering with this organization are urged to contact Patri-
cia Hall at (256) 372-4600. 

September 23
First Annual 

Car & Truck Show
Madison Academy 
325 Slaughter Road

10 a.m.-2 p.m.
Pre-Registration: $15

Day of Show: $20
​Contact: Wendy Durham 
WDurham77@Gmail.com

(256) 682-7365

Louis Crews Classic
Alabama A&M vs. Texas 

Southern
Louis Crews Classic

September 24-30
Homecoming Week

Alabama A&M University

September 29-October 1
Stand Up Live Huntsville
Featuring DeRay Davis

September 30
Alabama A&M University 

Homecoming Game
AAMU vs. University of 

Arkansas Pine Bluff
Louis Crews Stadium-2 p.m.

Exhibit 
Above and Beyond

U.S. Space and Rocket 
Center

The Valley Weekly 
Calendar of Events

“Gucci Mane”
Alabama A&M University

Homecoming Concert
Von Braun Center - 7 p.m.

October 10-15
Motown - The Musical

Von Braun Center
Concert Hall

Downtown Huntsville

October 13
Kimberly Fails Jones 

Memorial Foundation 
Seventh Annual Breast Can-

cer Survivors Celebration
Von Braun Center North 

Hall
Huntsville, Ala.

7-9 p.m.
www.kfjfoundation.org

October 14
Alabama A&M Football vs. 

Mississippi Valley State
Louis Crews Stadium-1 p.m.

October 21
The Urban Music 

Symposium
The Mane Room

Speakers:  Thalia Ewing, 
Charlie Braxton, Juels Pier-

rotm GlennMaCrae
310 N. Pine Street

Florence, Ala.
3-8 p.m.



NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC
CITY OF HUNTSVILLE

The City of Huntsville’s Community Development Department has 
completed its Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation 
Report (CAPER) for FY16.  A Draft Copy of this report may be re-
viewed by the public on line at www.huntsvilleal.gov/comdev/, and 
at the Community Development Department Office located in the 
Yarbrough Office Center, 120 E. Holmes Avenue, and the Hunts-
ville-Madison County Public Library, located at 915 Monroe Street.  
Written comments concerning this document should be received 
in the office no later than 3:00 p.m. on September 29, 2017.  Mail 
your comments to: Turkessa C. Lacey - Community Development 
Department, P.O. Box 308, Huntsville, Alabama 35804.  For further 
information call 256-427-5400; TTY: 256-427-7092.

AVISO A LA CIUDAD 
PÚBLICA DE HUNTSVILLE

La ciudad del departamento del desarrollo de la comunidad de 
Huntsville ha terminado su informe anual consolidado del funcio-
namiento y de la evaluación (ALCAPARRA) para FY1.  Un copy de 
bosquejo de este informe se puede repasar por el público en línea 
en www.huntsvilleal.gov/comdev/ y en la oficina del departamento 
del desarrollo de la comunidad situada en el centro de la oficina de 
Yarbrough, 120 E. Avenida de Holmes, y la biblioteca pública del 
condado de Huntsville-Madison, situada en la calle de 915 Mon-
roe.  Los comentarios escritos referentes a este documento se deben 
recibir en la oficina no más adelante que 3:00 P.M. Septiembre 29,  
2017.  Envíe sus comentarios: Turkessa C. De encaje - departa-
mento del desarrollo de la comunidad, P.O. Caja 308, Huntsville, 
Alabama 35804.  Para la llamada adicional 256-427-5400; TTY:  
256-427-7092 de la información.
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OU Takes Stand for Justice
by Dr. Dedrick Blue

     In the wake of the 
Charlottesville, VA, trag-
edy, School of Religion & 
Theology Dean Dedrick Blue 
led a bus delegation of 24 
Oakwood University faculty, 
students, and ministers to 
Washington, D.C., recently 
to join an interfaith Minis-
ter’s March for Justice. 
     The March, organized by 
the National Action Net-
work, convened nearly 5,000 
faith leaders in commemora-
tion of the 54th anniversary 
of The Poor People’s March 
on Washington in 1967. 
     Originally envisioned to 
call attention to voting rights 
and criminal justice reform, 
the event took on a spirit of 
healing as Christians, Jews 
and Muslims prayed for the 
end to hatred and bigotry in 
the United States. 
     Oakwood University was 
the only HBCU to bring an 

organized delegation to the 
event. Oakwood students 
marched carrying an OU 
banner and wore match-
ing t-shirts. Noted for their 
decorum and dignity, they 
were interviewed by press 
from around the world. 
      The greatest impact 

was upon the students 
themselves as they listened 
to Civil Rights icon Jesse 
Jackson, Rev. Al Sharpton, 
leaders from the SCLC, the 
NAACP, and various orga-
nizations from around the 
country. 

Kimberly Fails Jones Memorial Foundation, Inc. 
presents 

The Seventh Annual Breast Cancer 
Survivors Celebration 

Friday, October 13, 2017 

VBCC North Hall 

Huntsville, Alabama 

Tickets are $40.00 

Doors open at 6:00 

Event is from 7:00 - 9:00 pm 

Tickets are available from any 

board member or you can call 

Edna Fails -  256-337-0574 

Dwight Pope - 256-468-1756 

Sandra Cross - 256-412-5143 

or by visiting the website 

wwwkfjfoundation.org 

Kimberly Fails Jones Memorial Foundation, Inc. is an 501 (c) 3 tax exempt  
foundation determined by the Internal Revenue Service, founded in memory of 

Kimberly Fails Jones by her parents, William and Edna Fails 

A Good 
Read
by Jerome Saintjones

Timothy Keller’s
“The Prodigal God”

      This easy 
ready provides a 
transformative 
explanation and 
examination of 
the Prodigal Son parable, 
beginning with the true 
meaning of the word 
prodigal.  
      Father and two sons 
are analyzed in the 
context of just why Jesus 
found it necessary to tell 
the story in the first place.  
The sons are symbolic of 
two groups of people of-
ten around Jesus--the lost 
and the self-righteous.

The City of Huntsville’s Community Development Department
will hold a Public Hearing on Monday, October 9, 2016 at 6:00
P.M. to receive input for the 2018 Action Plan Program Year
(7/1/17 to 6/30/18). The meeting will be held at the Showers
Center, 4600 Blue Spring Road, Huntsville, AL 35810. The
City of Huntsville does not discriminate on the basis of
disability for the admission or access to its programs or
activities. If you have any questions, or will need special
accommodations, please call Turkessa C. Lacey - Community
Development Department prior to the Public Hearing at 256-
427-5400; TTY: 256-427-7092.

La ciudad del departamento del desarrollo de la comunidad
de Huntsville llevará a cabo una audiencia pública el lunes
9 de octubre de 2016, en 6:00 P.M. para recibir la entrada
para el plan 2018 de acción programe el año (7/1/17 a
6/30/18). La réunion se tiendra au centre de douches, 4600
Blue Spring Road Huntsville, AL 35810. La ciudad de
Huntsville no discrimina en base de la inhabilidad para la
admisión ni tiene acceso a sus programas o actividades. Si
usted tiene cualesquiera preguntas, o necesita comodidades
especiales, llame por favor Turkessa C. De encaje -
departamento del desarrollo de la comunidad antes de la
audiencia pública en 256-427-5400; TTY: 256-427-7092.
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satisfaction
visit us online at damson.com

    Huntsville City Coun-
cil Meetings City Coun-
cil regular meetings are 
held in the City Council 
Chambers of the Munici-
pal Building on the 2nd 
and 4th Thursday of each 
month at 6 p.m.  City 
Council work sessions 
are also held in the City 
Council Chambers of the 
Municipal Building on 
the 1st and 3rd Thursday 
of each month at 6 p.m.    
For more information, 
call (256) 427-5011.

City Council 
Meetings

WEEKEND FOOTBALL 
Saturday, September 23

Alabama A&M vs. Texas Southern

Alabama @ Vanderbilt

Alabama State vs. Prairie View A&M

Arkansas @ Texas A&M

Auburn @ Missouri

LSU vs. Syracuse

Mississippi State @ Georgia

Ole Miss - OPEN

Texas A&M vs. Arkansas 

Florida @ Kentucky

Georgia vs. Samford

Kentucky vs. Florida

Missouri vs. Auburn

South Carolina vs. Louisiana Tech.

Tennessee vs. U. Mass

Tuskegee @ U. of Findlay

Vanderbilt vs. Alabama

Get Homecoming Parade Entry Forms Soon
    Registration for the 2017 
Homecoming Parade is 
open until September 27. 
Registration for the 2017 
Homecoming Parade is 
available online on the 
AAMU web site.  
     Organizations interested 
in participating in this 
year’s Parade, can register 
online at www.aamu.edu, 
click on Homecoming Pa-
rade, email the application 
to homecoming.parade@
aamu.edu , or fax to (256) 
372-5637. The Deadline for 

registration is Wednesday, 
September 27.  Additional 
information concerning 
the parade, i.e. Line-up 
Location, Parade Route 
and Parade Guidelines can 
also be found on AAMU 
website.
     The Theme for the 
2017 Homecoming is: “24 
KARAT GOLD ON THE 
HILL” 
     The 2017 Homecoming 
Parade is scheduled for 
Saturday, September 30. 
The Parade will be held 

Downtown Huntsville. 
The line-up area is LOT-K, 
located on the corner of 
Woodson Street and Clin-
ton Avenue. 
      Line-up for the parade 
begins at 7 a.m.   The 
Parade will begin at 9 a.m.  
Please review Guidelines 
and Instructions located on 
AAMU webpage.
  Please review Guide-
lines and Instructions on 
AAMU website.

Public Invited to Free Day Party at A&M
     Grab a lawn chair, your 
old favorite quilt, and a 
picnic basket  and head to 
Alabama A&M University. 
The Quad is the place to 
be at 4 p.m. on Friday, 
Septenber 29, for the free 

Homecoming Day Party/
Concert featuring talented 
songstress Lalah Hathaway.
     Claim your special piece 
of The Quad and sit back 
to be entertained.  (Rain:  
T.M. Elmore Building)


